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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families
Date/Time   May 11, 2018   10-12 noon
Location: Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants:  Gary Ander, Kimberly Blackshear, Amanda Byrd, Renee Cordero, Gail Cormier, Frederick Douglas, Elizabeth Field, Sonja Frison, Terri Grant, Libby Jones, Stacy Justiss, Anthony Marino, Kyle Reece, Annette Richardson, Vanessa Collier- Robin, Susan Robinson, Joanne Scaturro, Rachel Zarene
New/Guest Members:  Terri Shelton, Dan Whitten
Adobe:  Angel Goodwine Batts, Bob Crayton, Mary Lloyd, Capri McDonald, Stacy Rosser
Phone:  
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-chairs convene the meeting. Introductions completed.

	Approval of Minutes
	April 27, 2018 minutes to be disseminated prior to the next meeting. 

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
End of Meeting:
Next Meeting Scheduled:
Next Agenda 
Meeting Location:
Listserv Info:
Website:

	The opening of the meeting started with members introducing themselves and telling  “Who touched your heart, stood out the most, that made such an impact on how you work with families and youth”?  
Presentation: Center for Child and Family Policy, NIH Grant Update-Kimberly L. Blackshear
Kimberly Blackshear gave a presentation on the NIH grant (National Institute of Health). Click to download the ACEs Press Release v2 and Registry Brochure. In case anyone has follow-up questions please contact Kimberly Blackshear kimberly.blackshear@duke.edu
[excerpt ACE Press Release] Duke researchers will lead a $12.5 million, five-year program to study connections between autism and attention deficit and hyperactivity disorder (ADHD), joining five other universities as a National Institutes of Health Autism Center of Excellence. Duke researchers across disciplines -- including psychology, psychiatry, neuroscience, engineering, computer science and public policy -- will launch three major projects designed to improve early detection and treatment of children with autism and ADHD.
There are three projects they are working on. First project [infants and toddlers] is identifying symptoms of ASD, ADHD, or both. The assessment center conducts screening at 18 months and 36 months and families will receive a report at the end of the screening to take home. 
The second project is using eye-tracking technology using eye movement to gauge a childs length of attention time by knowing how long they are focused on items and looking at biomarkers. This takes two hours and financial compensation is given to families who participate. 
The third project will evaluate treatment services for kids with autism and ADHD diagnoses using an evidence-based model and the parent will receive training and compensation.  This will be sustainable and skill building.  There will be a support group and the support group will be for parents to learn this model.  
Q & A: 
How can the Collaborative help?  It would be great if collaborative members let families know about the newest information and technology.  Anyone can refer families for service. It was suggested that we keep the channel of communication open betweenThe Center for Child and Family Policy and the collaborative members.  A way tfor The Center for Child and Family Policy and the collaborative  stay connected is through their research registry.  They do a lot of community activities so sign up through the registry. 

Is there a cap or waiting list?  The Center for Child and Family Policy just got approved and are just beginning enrollment.  Enrollment can come from any county. 
Does a child have to have a diagnoses?  No, because everyone who comes in will need to go through the assessment process. 

Topic: Gail Cormier gave an update on NC Families United and CMH. She reminded everyone why we wear green for CMH awareness. NCFU new staff Youth Coordinator Kyle Reece and the new Youth Transition Director is Lacy Flintall. On June 2, 2018, the Youth Leadership Series will begin. The SOC Expansion grant will be ending and the idea of growing Family Partners and Youth Partners always resonates with people at the end. Family Partner Coordinators  serves an important role that lift and support the local collaborative as well as the state collaborative. 
Up coming NCFU personnel changes will bring about an assistant director who will be hired to assist the Executive Director in the day to day operations. They are changing the way they are working beginning with the Family, Youth Resource and Training Center [center of excellence]. This will begin in July. The center will train all family-approved trainings. FP 101 is being revised to cover statewide Medicaid billing for Family Partners. High Fidelity wraparound will be covered in the state definition. In October, Family run/led organizations will be involved in hosting a Summit, more information will come later.

Topic: Gary Ander Making a Difference Award-Gary Ander & Gail Cormier, Executive Director, NC Families United: 
‘We like to award those who believe in real SOC values and principles. We do this by giving out the Gary Ander "Making a Difference" Award”.  Since his work on the Alamance Alliance grant and his work with NC Families United, Gary has written 3 grants to cover peer support. Gary firmly believes we need to get to the point where we are institutionalizing family partners to work with peer support in state agencies such as DSS.  Studies/Research have shown that 2.5 million children are said to have a MH diagnosis and only 7% of those children receive help. 

Gary announced the winner of the Gary Ander Award is Karen Reaves.  Her nomination was submitted by Angela Lee, Health Director, Onslow County Health Department. She praised the work and values Karen Reaves brings to their community and her outreach with families and youth. Gary and Gail both felt that the submission truly highlighted Karen’s faith in SOC values and principles. She encourages young adults to find their own voice and talking to parents about how important they are in the process. Accepting the award for Karen is David Whitten.  He spoke of Karen' work on the local collaborative level and the community work she does for children, youth, and families. David read an acceptance speech sent by Karen in appreciation for winning the award. [The letter will be shared through the collaborative listserv when it is received in electronic form.]
Gail announced Dr. Terri Shelton, from UNC-G, won the Lifetime Achievement award.  She was nominated by Paul Savery.  Past recipients are Susan Robinson and Libby Jones.
Susan and Libby both talked about Terri and her work in System of Care as well as her support of families.  
Terri Shelton was honored and humble and expressed her gratitude for the award. She spoke on partnerships over the years and the barriers/struggles families and youth have encountered over the years. One barrier still existing is the stigma of mental health. She continues to educate people on what MH is, the importance of understanding MH and how they can start addressing barriers.  She will forever be a champion of advocacy for children, youth and families. 
Next Mtg May 25, 2018 

NC Child will help lobby for North Carolina. Gov. Cooper’s budget
Meeting adjourned at 12:03 p.m.
May 25, 2018   June 8, 2018    June 22, 2018 
Agenda shared through the collaborative listserv.

Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560.  
**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests to:    state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164 

www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found when you scroll over the home, it is a drop-down box. 
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